
June 30, 2022 

Toronto and East York Community Council 
teycc@toronto.ca 

Dear Toronto and East York Community Council: 

Re: Item TE34.108 - Traffic and Safety Conditions Review - Rivertowne 

This letter is request that Toronto and East York Community Council make the following 
amendment to the recommendations for Item TE34.108 - Traffic and Safety Conditions Review – 
Rivertowne. 

Rescind Recommendation #3: 
3. Toronto and East York Community Council rescind the one-way westbound traffic
only designation for Matilda Street, between Munro Street and Carroll Street.

Add Alternative Recommendation (Option 2) as stated in the report: 
3. Toronto and East York Community Council make the following changes on a pilot
basis, expected to be from August 2022 until December 31 2023:

a) designate Carroll Street, between Matilda St and Doris Anderson Court., as one-
way for northbound traffic only.

b) extend the current temporary designation of Matilda Street, between Munro
Street and Carroll Street, as one-way for westbound traffic only.

Further information and analysis became available after the time of the report submission that have 
caused staff to conclude Option 2 is preferable to Option 1 at this time. The revised 
recommendation allows for the preferred solution to be implemented on a trial basis. Further 
technical review and stakeholder consultation are expected to inform a final solution. 

Yours truly, 

Barbara Gray  
General Manger  
Transportation Services 

City Hall  

100 Queen Street West 
24 Floor, East Tower 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 

Barbara Gray 
General Manager  

Transportation Services Division Tel:  416 392-8431 
Fax: 416 696-3743 

Barbara.Gray@toronto.ca 

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2022.TE34.108
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